
 
August 2021 

 
To users of the Automobile Type Approval Handbook for Japanese 
Certification (Blue Book) Web Service: 
 
 

Re: Plan to abolish hanko seals and digitalize documents 
 
This letter is to inform you that JASIC has been working to digitalize 
invoices, etc., in line with administrative reforms by the national 
government to improve operational efficiency. 
 
Hence, from now on, we plan to issue invoices in PDF format without the 
hanko seal and send them to you as email attachments. 
 
If you need an invoice printed or stamped with the hanko seal in the 
conventional way, please contact us. 
 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Takahiro Omori 
Director General 
Japan Automobile Standards Internationalization Center 
Japan Automobile Transport Technology Association 
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